EXHIBIT B

Pine River Properties
Cedar Point East and West 
On 5/9/02 the applicant submitted an appli8cation for a minor land division.  The City’s guidelines state that the City w3ill process minor land divisions including the review of the final plat in about 75 working days.  (About 4 months.)  The minor land division was finally approved and recorded on 12/27/02 which was 4 ½ months past the City’s guidlelines.

The city’s guidelines indicate the city will process building permits in about 45 days.  (About 1 ½ to 2 months.)  The permits were turned in for review on 1/23/03.  The permits were finally ready to issue on 5/20/03, which is about 2 months past the city’s guidelines.

All these total a delay of 6 ½ months.
During this time we had a full time permit processor on staff and timely supplied all information and exhibits that the city requested.  We were met with delays due to staff not being on the job, i.e. leaves, vacations, part-time workers, etc.  We also experienced numerous delays for requests that just a short while ago were not needed, and long review times for permits that used to be issued over the counter in one day; such as setting a public manhole on private property.

Just a little over a year ago we were experiencing 4-5 months for partition review, 2 months building permit review, and a 4-5 month construction time.  This totaled about one year from initial application to delivering a finished home to our customers.

We are now experiencing a year just to get through the City.  Had the city’s processing time been what it was when we contemplated this project we would not need an extension.

We should not be penalized because of increased processing time and a much slower response time by the staff.

